
2024-03 

DATE: October 4, 2024 

TO: ALL INTERESTED PARTIES 

/s/ SUZANNE M. AMBROSE 

FROM: Suzanne M. Ambrose 
Executive Officer 

SUBJECT: FINAL NOTICE OF MODIFICATION TO TEXT OF PROPOSED 
REGULATIONS 

Notice is hereby given that at the State Personnel Board (Board)’s meeting on October 16, 
2024, there will be a recommendation to the Board to adopt without further modification the 
proposed text of the Hearings and Appeals regulatory action, sections 58.12, 58.13, 58.14, 
and 59.3, 60.1, and 60.2 of Title 2, Chapter 1, of the Code of Regulations (CCR). The Board 
appreciates the feedback it received during the public comment period. No further 
public comment period will be held. The text of the proposed regulations with the 
changes from the public comment periods are available on the Board’s website.  


